
FJSHS Parent Update: 4/14/22 

Spring Break 
 

Parent Update Video:   https://youtu.be/DKbuE3rpP0Q  
 
Spring Break: 
We will not have school on Friday, April 15th and Monday, April 18th.   
 
MCA testing: 
MCA testing comes every spring in the follow grades and areas: 
7th grade: Reading and Math 
8th grade: Reading, Math, and Science 
10th grade: Reading 
11th grade: Math 
High School:  Science for those students enrolled in Biology (mostly 10th grade) 
 
Here are the weeks students can expect to be testing: 
April 19-22: Reading 
April 25-29: Math 
May 2-6: Science 
 
Help your student prepare for these tests by getting plenty of sleep and a good breakfast - 
remember, we have a hot breakfast served for free every morning!   
 
Prom and Post Prom:   
Prom is fast approaching for students and a lot of information has been shared the past few 
weeks.  The sign-up for grand march and guest permission forms were due today, April 8th, but 
the document below gives information about times and expectations going forward related to 
prom and post prom.   

Prom information 
 
Mock Crash:  
We have been working in collaboration with local law enforcement to bring a Mock Crash 
demonstration to our juniors and seniors.  This demonstration helps our students see the 
importance of safe, distraction free, and chemical free driving.  We have also invited other area 
schools to participate in this event.  This event will be held on Wednesday, April 20th.   
 
Foriegn Exchange Student hosting:  
We work with a couple of different foriegn exchange student organizations and they are always 
looking for host families.  One organization is Nacel Open Door and they are seeking host 
families for exchange students arriving in the fall, 2022-2023 to attend high school.  Many boys 
and girls to choose from.  Contact Julienne Antes at 507-304-2143 for more information. 
 
New Building Update:  
Progress continues with many different contractractors at work - HVAC crew, electricians, 
cement crew, and more.  Soon we will have some pictures of the classrooms walled in.   
 
Get help with classes: 
The opportunities from last semester will continue for semester 2.  This has been a great 
opportunity for students to self-advocate in their learning and not get behind. Please contact the 

https://youtu.be/DKbuE3rpP0Q
https://www.fairmont.k12.mn.us/article/698475


main office or your student’s teachers if you have any questions about these additional learning 
opportunities.  A “choice board” explaining the different options is linked here:   

Choice Board 
 

Activities for the week: 
The BIG SOUTH Conference 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1CEqmsnPACI5g1i7rH7nTeYYNiWKsHg1miUC-PLy7p80/edit?usp=sharing
https://www.thebigsouthconference.org/public/genie/742/school/13/

